(Item 2)

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes

Study Session – Balboa Branch Library
October 5, 2010 - 5:00pm
Convened at 5:06pm 
Call to Order and Roll Call

Trustees Present:  





Staff Present:  

Karen Clark, Chair





Tim Hetherton, Library Services Manager
Lynn Crutchley, Vice-Chair



Melissa Kelly, Support Services Coordinator
Kathleen Peterson, Secretary



Debbie Walker, Branches/Youth Services Coordinator

Stephanie Murguia





Andrea Jason, Librarian II 
Jerry King







Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant
Friends of the Library Present:


Virginia Hayter, First Vice- President
Public Present/Comments -  None.  
Discussion of Possible Renovations of the Balboa Branch Library – Library Services Manager Tim Hetherton gave an overview of some of the items worthy of consideration for the Balboa Branch Library renovation.  Tentative plans are to install new flooring in the main area and to redesign the Circulation desk to incorporate the Circulation and Reference function and to help give a more open feeling when entering the Library and to also help create a larger common reading area.  Chairs will be reupholstered in the adult reading area and new carpet installed in the Children’s area.  Additional wooden shelves and study desks similar to those in Corona del Mar will be installed, and the old shelves will be repainted.  The Nautical collection will be moved to make more room in the middle area to incorporate a work area and meeting space.  The DVD collection will be increased and weeding will be done on current materials making room for new.   The Board asked that we bring this item for discussion every other month to review the cost options of a total renovation against the construction of a new branch.
Reports from Trustees – Trustee Jerry King and Karen Clark will attend the Monday, October 11 Friends of the Library Cake and Coffee to be held in the courtyard area at Central Library. 
Report from the Library Services Director – Tim Hetherton gave details of the Eureka Seminar being

held in San Jose that Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell, Library Assistant Mara Cota and 
Librarians Heather Hart and Genesis Hansen were attending. The Library picked up two new
databases; Tuition Funding Services and Rocket Languages which became active today.   A list of City
of Newport Beach Community Survey on  Analysis Trends from 2007 to 2010 detailing all City services
was distributed and discussed.   
Branches and Youth Services Coordinator Debbie Walker gave an overview of staff’s participation in A Day in a Library program through the California Library Association held on Monday, October 4.  This program helps show how important library services are to their communities.

The meeting ended with a tour of the Balboa Branch Library.

Adjourned –  5:54pm
Submitted by:     _____________________________________________________
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